
From: Christopher Buckley
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Tony_Daysog; John Knox White; Trish Spencer
Cc: Eric Levitt; Gerry Beaudin; Erin Smith; Lara Weisiger; Jesse Barajas
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 2021-23 Budget --Funding for tree maintenance and urban forest master plan update
Date: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:01:59 PM

Dear Mayor Ashcraft, Councilmembers and staff:

I would like to thank the City Council and staff for supporting increased funding for tree
maintenance (including increased funding for species-specific tree trimming)  and funding the
urban forest master plan update, including provision of additional funds. I urge the Council to
approve this funding as part of your final consideration of the budget at tonight‘s meeting.

Christopher Buckley
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From: Frank Matarrese
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; John Knox White; Trish Spencer; Tony Daysog; Malia Vella; Lara Weisiger
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Action on CC/SACIC Agenda Item 3B and Regular Agenda Items 6C and 6G
Date: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 11:53:37 AM

Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

Under Item 3B of the special joint meeting of the Council and SACIC, I ask the the City
Council takes the opportunity when discussing and approving the 2021-22 / 2022-23 Budget,
to make it clear that there will be specific goals for the City Manager for achieving and
maintaining equitable and fair law enforcement in Alameda. And, there will be routine,
ongoing scheduled reporting to the community on the progress in meeting these goals.

Along with this, please vote tonight to set law enforcement policy by selecting  from the
options in regular meeting agenda item 6C. I believe our City Council  must set policy to
assure that the law is being enforced with equity and fairness for all, not just until things "get
better" but continually monitoring and correcting to ensure equal treatment under the law.. 

 

And, please vote tonight to uphold the HAB determination allowing the demolition of
buildings at 620 Central under regular agenda item 6-G. I believe the HAB made the correct
decision and followed proper procedure, and it looks like there is no new information that
supports overturning the HAB  vote. By upholding the HAB's decision, the City Council can
clear the path for our community to truly help some among us who are in desperate need.  .

Thank you for your consideration and attention.

Respectfully,

Frank Matarrese
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From: Patricia Lamborn
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; John Knox White; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer
Cc: Lara Weisiger
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please Fund MasterPlanning Item for DePave Park
Date: Monday, June 14, 2021 12:33:23 PM

Dear Mayor Ashcraft, Vice Mayor Vella and City Council Members Daysog, Spencer and Knox White,

I am writing to you in support of the Sierra Club position that  funding in the amount of $250,000 (Park
Director’s figure) be included  in the current 2022-2023 budget for a DePave Park master plan. A Master
Plan process can address the issues Council Member Knox White raised to me in an email--- more
inclusion of neighbors and other environmental and environmental justice representatives is needed in
the DePave Planning Process. . Without a commitment to a Master Plan, with funding for the planning
process, our City appears to be giving up on both inclusivity and  this key sea level rise defense option.

While Parks Director Amy Wooldridge may again submit a planning grant proposal to the San Francisco
Bay Restoration Authority in the Fall, the odds of being awarded funds for actual planning are slim (1 out
of 10 grants) . 

Our City  city should front the nominal amount of money for creating a master plan -- that will get us to the
point of applying for the major construction grants from the San Francisco Bay Restoration Authority. 

The adjacent wetland on VA property will soon be expanded and upgraded. DePave Park can become an
extension of this tidal wetland.

Our City has not defined a comprehensive plan for sea level rise and it is disconcerting to see a serious,
environmentally positive plan like wetland restoration be ignored in this budget cycle.  If not now, when?   

Sincerely,

Patricia Lamborn
patricia.lamborn@aol.com
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Meeting date:  June 15, 2021

Re:  Budget and De-Pave Park – Item 3-B

Dear Mayor and Council,

The community has spoken and the timing is right.  I respectfully again ask you to allocate funds 
for creating a master plan of DePave Park.

The vision for this park has gone through numerous levels of approval, starting with the Town 
Center Plan, to the Infrastructure Plan, to the Climate Action Plan, and to the Recreation and 
Parks Commission deeming it as their top priority park.

In July 2016, the city hosted a two-hour walking tour around the Seaplane Lagoon to showcase 
its plans for the area.  The Sierra Club and Audubon Society members were invited to give 
presentations during the tour on DePave Park.  Hundreds of people participated and were excited 
to learn about the vision for the wetland park.  If you allocate money in this budget cycle for 
master planning, it guarantees further community outreach and engagement. 

From a coastal-planning perspective, the master-planning process should begin sooner rather 
than later because the U.S. Dept. of Veterans Affairs will soon be upgrading the nearby wetland, 
which would connect to DePave Park.  Both projects envision introducing tidal channels into the 
wetland area, greatly enhancing its ecological viability, since it would never dry up.  By 
removing the lens of jurisdictional boundaries and viewing this area as one contiguous tidal 
wetland, it becomes obvious that timely planning and construction of DePave Park is more 
desirable than a piecemeal approach.

One of reasons the city was denied grant funding by the San Francisco Bay Restoration 
Authority was because the city had not invested any of its own money.  Let’s not allow that to be 
a reason for denial again.

Allocating seed money is a modest but meaningful action that will accelerate adaptation to 
climate change and realizing an exemplary, magnificent ecological park.  And the city will be 
making a statement that it sanctions a community planning process for a tidal wetland park, that 
the pro bono high-level design work by CMG is valued, and that there really is a climate 
emergency.

Sincerely,
Irene Dieter



From: Patricia Gannon
To: John Knox White; Jim Oddie; Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; City Clerk; Malia Vella; Tony Daysog
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Depave Park
Date: Saturday, June 12, 2021 2:08:05 PM

                                                                                                June 12,2021

 Honorable Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft

Mayor, City of Alameda
Honorable City Council Members
 
RE:  Depave Park
 
Dear Mayor Ashcraft and City Council Members
 
I am writing to urge the City to move ahead  and make Depave Park a very high priority.  There
are several compelling reasons for doing so:
 
It would result in sequestration of carbon, helping Alameda to adhere to goals in its master
plan.
 
Alameda would definitely benefit from considering sea level rise.
 
It would enhance adjacent wetlands at the Wildlife Reserve and expand opportunities with a
collaboration.
 
It would offer trail and overlooks that could become a grand open air learning center for all
and provide quiet recreational opportunities.
 
It would mitigate water surface loss and wildlife disturbance by other activities from increased
activity  on the lagoon.
 
In order for the City to request grant funds, it must be a priority project and partially funded
by the City.
 
The Alameda Parks and Recreation Department believes that $250,000 would be sufficient to
develop a master plan for the park which is the next step.
 
It would be extremely beneficial for the City to fund the master plan and make Depave Park a
“high priority project.”  I strongly encourage the City to move forward on this project which
would benefit the City all its residents.
 
Thank you.
 
Patricia M. Gannon
1019 Tobago Lane
Alameda, CA  94502
Pg3187@gmail.com
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From: Rob Halford
To: John Knox White; Tony Daysog; Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Trish Spencer
Cc: City Clerk; Manager Manager
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Sogorea Te Land Trust Budget Item
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 8:28:57 PM

Dear Members of the City Council,

I am writing to express my firm opposition to City Council's intent to allocate taxpayer funds
to the Sogorea Te Land Trust.  Irrespective of the validity and good intentions this
organization may posses, designating city funds to a special interest, paid by Alameda
taxpayers, is not, in my view, an appropriate use of your budgetary obligation. 

Over the last few years, we have seen multiple parcel tax increases and a sales tax increase
which has put our city at the upper range of taxed municipalities in the Bay Area. To then
determine that some of these receipts should be diverted to a partisan cause is not indicative of
the fiscal responsibility we should be able to expect. The current amount is immaterial, as I
believe there is a real likelihood that it will become a recurring, increasing line item in coming
years. 

Please reconsider this use of Alameda taxpayer dollars. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Regards,

Rob Halford 
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